
October Newsletter
FROM THE DESK OF THE PRINCIPAL

It is hard to believe that we are already one month into our 2022/2023 school year. This past month has 
been filled with new experiences for all of our students as they became comfortable with their new 
teacher, classmates and routines. All of our students have excelled at getting back into ‘school mode’. 
Walking through the classrooms at PES is always filled with students engaged in their learning, putting 
such great effort into their work, and having many points of pride in what they have accomplished.

As many of you know, Mrs. Lisa Baird, our school principal, is expecting a new baby and was planning to 
leave us this fall. Mrs. Baird has officially gone on her maternity leave and is awaiting the arrival of this 
new addition to their family. We wish Mrs. Baird all the best and will update the students when the 
newest member of the Baird family arrives. With Mrs. Baird leaving, we have welcomed Mr. Mark 
Crawford into our school to be our acting Vice-Principal. Mr. Crawford has spent many years in Penhold 
schools, having previous time spent at both Penhold Elementary School and Penhold Crossing 
Secondary School, and has thoroughly enjoyed his first days with us.  

September was a busy month for our whole school. We kicked off the year with a whole school assembly 
introducing our new staff, our old staff, and setting the stage on what the students can expect for this 
up and coming year. Our annual Terry Fox run kicked off at Penhold Crossing Secondary School.  
Penhold students from grades 4 - 12 were together to be reminded of why this run occurs, the lessons 
on perseverance that come from it, and teaching students the importance to come together as a 
community to support worthy causes. On Sept 30th, our students honoured the many Indigenous 
students and families on Orange Shirt Day who suffered because of Residential Schools in Canada.  Our 
students made feathers to decorate our fence with and share what they feel school should be, and 
should have been for those students. While Orange Shirt day is just one day in our school year, our 
classrooms teach about the importance of reconciliation throughout the year.  Staff had their first 
Professional Development Day of the year. We took time on this day to focus on where are students are 
in their numeracy skills. Teachers dug into data to determine areas of numeracy that our student are 
excelling at and struggling with and made plans on how to address those areas.  Teachers have already 
started to finish up units of study in their classes and have begun to assess on these units.  

October will surely be just as busy as September was. Our first student of the month assembly occurred 
on Monday where we introduced some new awards to PES. We have our school photo day on Oct 7th, 
our fall book fair from Oct 18th to 20th, and our fall parent teacher interviews on the evening of Oct 
20th. Our school highly values strong relationships between school and families. These parent teacher 
interview meetings are a critical part to ensuring success for our students and we cannot wait to see 
you all in person.  

There are so many things happening at our school currently. Please see the additional pages of this 
newsletter for additional information that is important for families to know.  

Yours in Education, 
Mrs. Giselle Meyer, Acting Principal
Mr. Mark Crawford, Acting Vice-Principal

Penhold Panther Chronicles



PES Monthly Awards
At PES we have a monthly assembly 
where we honour students who are 
being recognized for displaying our 
monthly theme.  Our monthly themes 
are posted on our website and are in 
all students agendas.  Theme for 
October is Compassion.

This year we have 4 new awards that 
will be given out to our students:

- The Panther Prestige award was 
created as our teachers felt that 
they wanted to recognize 
students who have worked extra 
hard at displaying more than 
one area of the Panther 5 
characteristics.  Panther Prestige 
awards can be awarded from 
any of the school adults.

- Art Award is given to one 
student from grade 4 -6 each 
month who have shown 
determination and strong work 
ethic to improving their artistic 
ability

- Music award is given to one 
student from grade 4-6 who has 
demonstrated the expectations 
expected from music class and 
has put effort into improving their 
musical ability

- Physical Education award is 
starting in October and is 
awarded to one student in each 
grade each month who have 
shown sportsmanship, teamwork 
and participation in their 
physical education classes.  

All students will be invited to enjoy 
Pizza with the Principals on the 
Wednesday following the awards 
assemblies.  

Demographics

If you have not completed your demographics, 
please take the time to complete these ASAP.  This 
form ensures to us that all information about your 
child - emergency contact information, allergies, 
medical considerations, and parent phone 
numbers - are up to date.  If you have not done so, 
please follow this link to complete it.  

Parent Portal Link

Farm to School 
Fundraiser

Every year, PES engages in fundraising to help 
offset the cost of our field trips.  This year, we 
have chosen to fundraise through Farm to Table, 
a fundraiser where families and community 
members can purchase fresh vegetables. 
Vegetables can also be purchased and donated 
as a way of giving back to the community.   This 
fundraiser gives 50% of the cost of the 
vegetables back to our school.

Farm to School Fundraiser Link  

Important PES Information….

Important Dates

- Oct 5th - Pizza with the Principals
- Oct 6th - CENAA Run for Cross Country 

Runners
- Oct 7th - School Photo Day
- Oct 10th - No School - Thanksgiving 

Monday
- Oct 11th - 6HM/6J Swimming Starts
- Oct 17th-Oct 20th - Book Fair
- Oct 20th - Parent Teacher Interviews
- Oct 21st - No School - Collaborative Day for 

Staff
- Oct 31st - Halloween Dance 1:45-2:45pm
- Nov 7th - Monthly Assembly @ 2:15pm

https://powerschool.cesd73.ca/public/
https://www.farmtoschool.ca/shop/products


PES Option Classes

In Alberta, schools are to devote time in their 
year towards career oriented programming.  
At PES, we do this through our option classes 
that are held on Monday afternoons.  These 
option classes are made to fill a number of 
purposes.  We want these classes to be:

- Engaging
- Provide new experiences, 
- Chance to work with students in other 

classes and grades
- Speak to one's talents 
- Fun
- Expose students to the many different 

career options that exist in the world

Some examples of options that you will see at 
PES this year are cartooning, woodworking, 
drama, and leadership. 

These classes will occur starting Oct 17th for 
grades 5 and 6 and Feb 13th for grades 4.  
There are additional school fees for these 
courses in order to purchase additional 
materials, $40 for grades 5 & 6 and $20 for 
grades 4.  

We look forward to these experiences for our 
students and hearing about all that they will 
learn.

2022/2023 Swimming
Swimming dates for 2022/2023 school year begins this 
month.  The fees for swimming classes have gone up to 
$80 this year, which parents will find as quite an 
increase from last year.  The increase in cost comes 
from the increase that has occurred in bussing. 

Swimming is an extra experience that we provide to 
students that compliments our Phys Ed programming.  
Since it is extra however, if families are unable to pay 
the cost of this, students will not be able to participate 
in swimming lessons.  

Parents will notice that this fee to swimming, whether 
they start in October or later in the year, are being 
added to their accounts this month.  This is to give 
families the opportunity to pay for their swimming 
lessons in partial payments.  Field trip forms for 
swimming are also being sent out at the same time.  
Finally, the Innisfail Pool has changed how they are 
gathering the students previous swimming experience.  
They have a Google Form that our teachers will send 
out to parents closer to their classes swimming dates.

Panther Sports

Cross Country
September kicked off with our cross country running team.  Mrs. 
Horrocks and Mrs. Sholdice have been working hard at getting 

this team prepared for their meets.  The first meet was the Dawe 
run in Red Deer on Sept 30th where we had our first ever gold 
medal in cross country running earned by Calle B.  Congrats 

Calle!

Next our cross country runners will be heading to Innisfail on 
Oct 6th to compete in the CENAA (Chinook’s Edge North 

Athletic Association) run. Students will be competing against 
other students all over Central Alberta. 

Volleyball
Volleyball season is about to begin.  Watch for information sheets 
being sent home with students.  Thank you to Miss. Boone, Miss. 
Lodewyk, and Mrs. Hannett for taking on coaching these teams 

this year.

Important PES Information….

November Hot Lunches

Will be shared out to families 
later in October.

ATTENDANCE MATTERS

Regular attendance 
is an important goal 

@ PES 



Halloween 2022
On Monday, Oct 31, we will be having 

activities in the day to celebrate Halloween.  
Teachers will be sharing with parents and 

students ahead of time what can be expected 
in your child’s classroom.  

For costumes, we ask that students do not 
bring toy weapons or wear face masks as 

these items can affect the learning that will 
still be happening that day.  As well, these 

items can be scary for some of our younger 
students.

Halloween Dance
We are excited to get back to some pre-Covid 
activities, and the annual Halloween dance 

is one of them.  

On Oct 31st, students at PES will be able to 
partake in a Halloween dance where we will 

bring in a DJ and have a concession for 
students to buy some treats.  

We will also have a movie set up in a room 
for students who wish not to participate in 

the dance.  

Parent Teacher Interviews

Our first parent teacher interview night of the 
year occurs on Oct 20th.  Interviews start at 

3:30pm and will run until 8:00 pm.  

Bookings happen on our School Website under 
Bookings.  The following link will take you to the 

booking page

Parent Teacher Interview Bookings

Report Cards 
Grade 4 - sent 
home Jan 27th

Grade 5 & 6 - will 
be available on 

PowerSchool on 
Jan 27th

Important PES Information….

Photo Day

This year we have gone with a new 
photography company called Smart 
Photography.  We have heard 
excellent things about their quality 
and look forward to seeing how all 
of our students smiling faces are 
captured.  

Viewing and purchasing of your 
child’s pictures can be done at 
smartorders.ca.  Viewing code will 
be shared with you as soon as the 
photos are ready.

PowerSchool
If your child is in grade 5 or 6, their marks are put 
into our online platform where parents can see 
their children’s marks at any time.  We encourage 
students and parents to check their marks 
frequently to ensure they know where they are at 
and read any comments that teachers may share 
specifically related to an assessment.  More 
information about our assessment at PES will be 
shared in the coming months.  

PowerSchool does have an app (PowerSchool 
Mobile) that can be downloaded from the Apple 
App Store or Google Play Store to allow for easier 
navigation on handheld devices.  Your username 
and password are the same as if you log into our 
parent portal.  Our district code is BPWW.

If your child is in grade 4, their marks are not 
shared through this online platform but through 
classroom communication. 

The following link can be used on a computer to 
access PowerSchool.  This is the same link as 
parents and guardians use to update demographics 
or bussing information.  

Parent Portal Link

https://www.penholdelementary.ca/bookings
http://smartorders.ca
https://powerschool.cesd73.ca/public/


PES Parent and School Council
Penhold Elementary Parent Council is actively

searching for new members to make this 
school year possible. 

PES Parent Council supports the students of 
PES in many ways.  They organize and support 

efforts that help towards field trips costs, 
school wide activities, classroom libraries and 

much more.  

Please join us October 18 at
6:00pm for a free pizza supper to discuss the
upcoming events and current elections. Free

babysitting will be available for those that may
require it. Please RSVP to 
penholdelementary.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 
if you are able to attend.

mailto:penholdelementary.schoolcouncil@gmail.com


PES Playground Fundraising
We would like to thank all of the incredible 
businesses who donated items to our raffle 
at the 2022 Penhold Fall Festival. We raised 
$865 towards building our new playground.

Peace by Piece Nutrition Penhold IGA

Organic Oasis Penhold ATB

Dairy Queen Pizza Stop

Antler Hill Vet Blairs

Penhold Dental Ma & Pa's Bakery

Penhold IDA Tim Hortons - Junction 
42

Town of Penhold

PES 2022 Casino
PES Parent Society was able to have our 
next Casino moved up to September of 
2022.  This fundraiser, that is only offered 
to us once every 3 years, is the main 
source of funds for our society and, 
without our parent volunteers, we would 
not have been able to do it.  Thank you to 
the following parents who donated their 
time - your small amount of time makes a 
big impact on supports for the students at 
PES.  

Tori K., Teresa C., Todd M., Stefanie S., 
Bart V., Michelle M., Terrance D., Les L., 
Ryan P., Bob T., Denise W., Julie W., 
Elizabeth D., Janice D., Melissa R., Renee 
M.

Special thank you to 
Shane and Mike from 

The Penholder who 
hosted the Cornhole 

Tournament and 
donated $265 to our 

Playground Fund. 

Special thank you to 
Town of Penhold for 

donating $1075 from the 
2022 Mayor Mike’s Mini 
Marathon for a Cause 
toward PES Playground 

Fund.  

Special 
thanks to 

the team at 
Organic 
Oasis for 

raising 
$4,123 

through 
their Grand 
Re-opening 
Fundraiser.  



PES Playground Fundraising
We would like to thank all of the incredible businesses who 

donated items to our raffle at the 2022 Penhold Fall 
Festival. We raised $865 towards building our new 

playground.
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PES 2022 Casino
PES Parent Society was able to have our next Casino 
moved up to September of 2022.  This fundraiser, that is 
only offered to us once every 3 years, is the main source 
of funds for our society and, without our parent 
volunteers, we would not have been able to do it.  Thank 
you to the following parents who donated their time - 
your small amount of time makes a big impact on 
supports for the students at PES.  

Tori K., Teresa C., Todd M., Stefanie S., Bart V., Michelle 
M., Terrance D., Les L., Ryan P., Bob T., Denise W., Julie 
W., Elizabeth D., Janice D., Melissa R., Renee M.

Special thank you to Shane and 
Mike from The Penholder who 

hosted the Cornhole Tournament 
and donated all funds raised to 

our Playground Fund. 

Special thank you to Town of 
Penhold for donating the 

proceeds from the 2022 Mayor 
Mike’s Mini Marathon for a cause 

toward PES Playground Fund.  



Our safe and caring schools 

To read the latest version of the Board eNews, please click here.

Social Emotional Wellbeing course 

Division News
… for parents and guardians

October 2022

cesd73.ca

We truly appreciate having your children back in 
our schools enjoying a face to face environment. 
They give us tremendous energy and we do 
everything we can to return the favour by being 
as positive as possible with every interaction 
every day. We care deeply about our students 
and we work hard to ensure a safe and caring 
environment exists for everyone. 

We have all made our way through some 
challenging times over the past few years. As we 
move forward we are committed to doing our 
part to develop your child’s well-being to the 
highest level. To help us with this commitment, 
please communicate with your child’s teacher so 
our staff know how we can best assist you as a 
parent. 

- A message from Superintendent Kurt Sacher 

Indigenous Learning in Chinook’s Edge

On course - Dr. Marcie Perdue, Associate 
Superintendent of Student Services, shared 
details of the division’s locally developed Social 
Emotional Wellbeing 15 (SEW) course with all 
school-based administrators as the year got 
underway. This is an Alberta Education 
approved, mandatory 50 hour three credit 
course for all Grade 10 students in Chinook’s 
Edge - the first of its kind in Alberta! It continues 
a multi-layered approach to protecting and 
enhancing the mental health of students and 
staff throughout the division.

Indigenous Leads Day - Schools in Chinook’s 
Edge have a representative to support the 
division’s Indigenous Education priority, and that 
group met to begin the year together (above). Staff 
continue to build knowledge to meaningfully embed 
Indigenous learning into their lessons, to gain a 
greater understanding of the history, culture and 
contributions of Indigenous Canadians.

Please note: schools and offices will be closed on 
September 30th to observe the National Day for 
Truth and Reconciliation.

If issues do arise that you aren’t able to 
resolve, please contact your child’s principal 
and know that you are most helpful when you 
join them in looking for solutions. There is 
almost always a solution right at our fingertips 
and our staff want to support you in every way 
they can.  

Relationships matter at every level in our 
school division. We look forward to working 
closely with you as parents to ensure that all 
of our students feel safe and cared for in our 
schools.

https://www.cesd73.ca/download/399842
https://www.cesd73.ca/
https://www.cesd73.ca/download/399799
https://www.cesd73.ca/download/399799
https://www.canada.ca/en/canadian-heritage/campaigns/national-day-truth-reconciliation.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/canadian-heritage/campaigns/national-day-truth-reconciliation.html


Why:
Promotes healthy eating

50% of cost is given back to the school
Allows for donation vegetables to families in need

What:
2 options of vegetable bundles:

When:
Starts September 14th

Ends October 19th
Pickup will be November 2nd 

(Times shared closer to date)

How:
Families can share the link through email or text

All orders are placed online through Farm to School
Farm to SChool SHop

https://www.farmtoschool.ca/shop/products

All funds raised are used to offset costs of 
Field Trips in the 2022/2023 school year

Bundle A - $15 Bundle B - $25

contains: 2 lbs of carrots, 
5 lbs of potatoes and 2 lbs of 

onions.

Contains: 3 lbs of carrots,   
10 lbs of potatoes, 3 lbs of 

onions, 1 lbs of parsnip and 1 
head of cabbage 

PES Fall 
Fundraiser

Penhold Elementary School has partnered with “Farm to 
School’ for our Fall Fundraiser.  Families and community 

members can purchase farm fresh produce, where 50% of the 
costs return to PES! The more we sell, the better our return

https://www.farmtoschool.ca/shop/products


When Do 
Absences 
Become a 
Problem?

In one year…



PES Photo Day is 
COMING!!



Save The Date!

Dear families,

Mark your calendars! The fun and excitement of a Scholastic Book Fair is coming to 
our school! 

So save the date! Our Scholastic Book Fair will take place October 18 - 20.

And for parents, friends and family that can't join us in the school, be sure to join us online with 
our Virtual Book Fair Extension! Our online shop will be open on the first day of our Fair, but 
you can view a selection of the books you'll find here:

Virtual Book Fair Link

Watch for news leading up to our Scholastic Book Fair!
Happy Reading!

Want to Volunteer for our Book Fair?
We are looking for 1 or 2 volunteers to help out: 

Tuesday, October 18 - 12-12:45 & 3:00-4:00
Wednesday, October 19 - 12-12:45 & 3:00-4:00
Thursday, October 20 - 12-12:45, 3:00-5:00, & 5:00-7:00

https://virtualbookfairs.scholastic.ca/pages/5188552


Penhold Youth Club
October Calendar


